
SOUTHERN CONNECTICUT SOCCER  

OFFICIALS ASSOCIATION 

 

Minutes – Rules Interpreter’s Meeting of September 14, 2021 

 

President Bruno Mozzo called the meeting to order at 8:30 p.m. The 

meeting was held virtually using RingCentral 

 

1. Bruno welcomed everyone to the meeting  

 

2. Assigner’s Report:  Jesus noted that the season began last week and 

that there are still issues with AD’s making changes within the CIAC 

System and then getting them into Arbiter. 

 

There has been (1) Red Card reported so far this season. Please 

follow the CIAC Protocol especially for reporting within 24 hours of 

the game and especially with verbage on the report also make that 

the Coach is notified of the reason for the card. 

 

There have reports of reckless challenges from players that need to 

be penalized and cards given. We need to protect the players and 

can’t let games get rough. President Mozzo commented that we need 

to take charge form the start of every game. 

 

Jesus asked everyone to check Arbiter daily for changes to game 

times or locations as things are changing daily. 

 

3. Interpreter’s Report – Carmine noted that he received communication 

from Dan Scavone at the CIAC that “Electronic Tracer Monitors” are 

allowed to be worn under a players sock. Jim Lewicki who is 

President of the CT Coaches Association commented that Coaches 



are using this as a teaching tool and not all coaches are in favor of 

using it. 

 

4. Treasurer’s Report – Rob Casey reported that the issue with the 

CSOA on dues has been resolved. He has received the new member 

fees and late dues from members. The Balance in the Checking 

Account is $17,106 and we are in good shape financially. 

A motion was made by at 9:07 p.m. by Ean Smith to adjourn the meeting 

Frank Severo seconded the motion. 

 


